REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 6th January 2020 

in Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), P Bagshaw, D Rushbrook, Cllr S Pittam, Cllr R Holt, R Jenkins, M Edge, C Willimott and C Mutten. Parish Clerk C Dickson, DCllr G Nurden, CCllr B Iles and Mr Chris Bradbury. 5 members of the public were present.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1-01) Councillor Co-Options

The Council currently has 1 vacancy. The Council received 1 application.  The Council resolved to co-opt the applicant, Tina Davey, who signed the declaration of acceptance form but was unable to stay for the rest of the meeting due to a family illness.
2-01) Apologies for Absence

Cllr T Rednall, Cllr T Davey.  Accepted.
3-01) Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

Cllr Mutten: GNLP
4-01)  Minutes of Previous Meetings
Item 4-12) was amended from Cllr Holt to Cllr Jenkins. Cllr Rushbrook proposed that the amended minutes of the Parish Council meeting on the 2nd December be accepted as a true record, Cllr Jenkins seconded, and the Council agreed.  The minutes were signed by Cllr Hale as Chair of the meeting.
5-01)  Matters Arising

The Sanderson’s planning application was unanimously approved by the Broads Authority Planning Committee.

The Give Way sign into Halvergate was reported by Peter Smith and will be repaired.

The Community Association Membership has not yet been actioned.

Registering the War Memorial triangle is not yet underway.

Reusing the old Riverside bins for the Woodland Walk has been requested from Broadland and is being looked into.

Cllr Hale received a further response from Greater Anglia regarding the Station car park.  The Blue Badge information is incorrect and will be amended.  It was acknowledged as a silly mistake, it should not have occurred, as it relates to sites that have vehicle registration recognition.  There is no allocated collect/drop off area but the period of waiting is 20 minutes, although this is not signed.
Cllr Holt received a report that the village sign had been removed due to concerns that it might be affected by the work being done by Broadland District Council on Riverside.  This is not the case, no changes to the village sign are planned.  
Public Participation
County Councillor Brian Iles: budget discussions are still taking place, a lot of issues still to be decided  Small incremental increases are better than none and then a large one. Usual issues raised are parking and potholes.  Grips round the village are on Highways list to be done.

District Councillor Grant Nurden:  the Greater Norwich Development Board have agreed that the consultation on the GNL Plan will go ahead, starting around the 27th January through to the 16th March. The period that the plan will be running to has been extended from 2036 to2038.  The plan is expected to be adopted around August/September 2022. New sites can be included at any time.
Anyone with information regarding an elderly lady living on the Acle to Reedham Road who has had no heating since November please contact DCllr Nurden.  It is understood she is a resident of a house managed by Clarion Housing Association.
Not all the items for the Village Project revamp on Riverside were received by the end of December so an extension for the funding was requested.  A team meeting is planned for February.

Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury gave the following report: there were no issues with play equipment safety inspection for January. The December Cash Bingo jackpot was not won so the jackpot now stands at £270 in 52 numbers or less.  Bingo this month is on the 20th January at 7.30pm.  The next film showing is on 11th January 2020, “Downton Abbey”. Reedham Village Hall Stage School gave 2 great performances of their “A Christmas Spectacular”, which were well attended.
Public
A member of the public asked the Parish Council to consider making a formal request to BDC for support with the legal documentation for the Permissive Path.

A member of the public had attended the BA planning committee and reported that the Sanderson’s application was considered for nearly 2 hours.  A site visit was discussed but in the end decided against. 
The BDC Riverside revamp is waiting for the litter bins.

The Broads Authority National Park signs in Acle had to be refitted because they slipped down the posts.

The new railway timetable was provided by a member of the public.

A query on any progress on the Permissive Path was received.  There has been no recent movement.

A member of the public reported that there will be a meeting in Surlingham to discuss the Wherryman’s Way.
A query was received regarding how many people from Reedham were now living in the affordable homes in Barn Owl Close.  The Clerk was requested to inquire from BDC.
6-01) Presentation by The Broads Trust about Discovery Hubs

Peter Howe gave a presentation on behalf of the Broads Trust, which runs Love the Broads, a fund giving scheme.  It raises money principally from visitor donations in order to fund educational/ environmental/enhancements/conservational projects in the Broads area.  Over the last 5 years £50,000 has been given out in grants. They are now looking to take the scheme further and are working on Discovery Hubs in conjunction with the Broads Authority, North Norfolk District Council and Broadland District Council.  The concept is to provide/construct/create the Discovery Hubs in iconic and honey pot locations. It is likely to consist of some sort of structure/viewing decks/bird hides located where various memes, walking/cycling/car parking/trains, come together. Visitors will go there to find out what is around.  A lot of people don’t recognise the full wealth of what is around the Broads. If a brand can be developed then this will be a focus for visitors to go. Several areas have been considered including, Salhouse, Thurne, Upton, Berney Arms, Reedham.  They have been in contact with Chloe Griffin at BDC who is coordinating the Riverside revamp, which links in to what the Discovery Hubs are trying to achieve.  In a next stage the Rangers hut may be updated and improved and the Discovery Hub could link into that.  The Broads Trust will need go to outside bodies for more investment and fundraising.  The Reedham work is likely to be soon, with Salhouse scheduled for later in 2020 and Hoveton Riverside Park in 2021.  They will be looking for funding to incorporate maintenance as well.  Several leaflets were circulated.
7-01) Planning Applications

a) BA/2019/0419/HOUSEH - replacement rear extension at The Moorings, 54 Riverside. The Council had no objections.
b) Notification of change of house name: Old Hall, 2 Church Road, NR13 3TZ is now Reedham Old Hall.
c) Notification of change of house name: barn conversion, Wood Farm, Low Farm Road, NR13 3HE is now Little Barn.

8-01) Update by the Tree Warden

No update apart from the successful Tree Warden Network meeting held in Reedham in October.
The Clerk presented quotes for tree works on the Woodland Walk from the 2 respondents.  Cllr Edge proposed accepting the quotes from John Allaway, Cllr Rushbrook seconded and all agreed.
9-01) Update for the Allotments

Fruit trees ordered through the Tree Warden have arrived. 

There have been no problems reported, it is a quiet time of the year for gardening. A hole at the entrance can be filled in with the cinders already on site.  The track way is a bit sticky at the moment.
10-01) To Receive an update from the PCC

There has been no PCC meeting since the last Parish Council meeting.

All the Christmas services at the church were very well attended. These included the Christingle Service which had about 60 attendees, the Benefice Carol Service had over 100 attendees, and the Crib Service had 80 adults and children attending.
11-01) Police Statistics

No update from PC Kennedy and no more recent crime statistics on the Police.uk website. 
12-01) To Discuss Updates on the Following

a) Speed Sensor

The sensor was on Riverside in December. The 85% centile speed was 20mph, over 4,000 vehicle movements.  31 cars were clocked going over 30mph.  It is now located at Witton Green.  
b) Neighbourhood Plan
No Neighbourhood Plan update. But the GNLP is recommending that 50-60 houses is appropriate for Reedham to 2038. If the 28 current planning permissions in Reedham are included this could be as high as 88 new houses.  In the 2011 census there were 505 houses so 60 to 88 new dwellings is an increase of between 13% and 17%. Two sites have been identified as being appropriate, one behind Barn Owl Close and the other off Mill Road, a new site currently with unsuitable access.  Two sites identified in the previous call for sites have not been included at all - Witton Green and Church Road.
13-01)  Correspondence Received

The Clerk informed the Council of several pieces of correspondence she had received:
· The Local Electricity Bill.  The Council voted to supported the idea in principal.
· Police and Crime Commissioner Budget consultation 2020/21 closes soon.

· email from Chris Day regarding the Sanderson’s application thanking the Council for its efforts.

· The Ferry will be closed for 4 weeks for maintenance works from the 6th January.
· Network Rail sent details of signalling update drop-in sessions.
· The Harnser Magazine.
14-01) Reedham Primary School proposal to extend the intake age to under 4’s from the Summer Term 2020
Due to the stepping down of the current manager of Little Ducklings Pre-School the Primary School is proposing to operate an early years provision run by the Governors as a separate entity.  The Council supported the proposal.
15-01) Sky Lantern and Balloon Release Policy
The Council agreed to adopt the Sky Lantern and Balloon Release Policy.
16-01) Financial Matters

i. The Clerk detailed the income received and expenditure for the month to 20th December 2019 (see below). This was agreed by the Council.

ii. The Village Hall grant allowance was deferred to the next meeting.

iii. Payments presented for approval

Norfolk Parish Training and Support - new Councillor training

£       55.00
C Dickson - salary December 19





£     513.45
C Dickson - expenses







£       24.40
Total   = 







            £     592.85
Cllr Rushbrook proposed approving the invoices presented, Cllr Bagshaw seconded, and all agreed.
17-01) Items for the Next Agenda
Complaints Policy

Community Association payment and how to take forward

Litter bin

Noticeboard
Public
Cllr Holt suggested looking into asking for the old Reedham No 1 footpath by Brit House to be reopened as no old footpaths can be reopened after 2026.  A member of the public informed the Council that there is no evidence on maps that there ever was a footpath down the drive of Brit House.
18-01) Time and Date of Next Meeting.

Monday 2nd March 2020 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall, unless an additional meeting is called.  The meeting finished at 20:54.
Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….

	INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT  BARCLAYS BANK

	AS AT 20.12.19

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE
	
	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	PRECEPT
	
	14,812.00
	
	GROUND MAINTENANCE
	4,173.00
	7,217.54

	GRANT
	
	5,164.00
	
	STATY/POST/PHONE ETC
	18.20
	366.69

	TRAINING
	
	
	
	VILLAGE WORK & RSID
	
	469.67

	BANK INTEREST
	
	
	
	PROF/SUBS/TRAINING
	56.00
	285.20

	HMRC VAT
	
	3,594.23
	
	CLERKS SALARY/TAX
	380.52
	3,838.91

	NCC/CIL
	
	
	
	AUDIT & INSURANCE
	
	675.32

	GLASS & MISC
	
	582.00
	
	RECYCLING
	
	84.20

	ADVERTISING
	
	
	
	S106
	
	13,983.83

	ALLOTMENT A/C
	
	
	
	SECTION 137
	
	150.00

	PERMISSIVE PATH
	
	
	
	HMRC/VAT
	698.00
	3,675.00

	GRASS CUTTING
	
	155.85
	
	ROOM HIRE/GRANTS/EXPS
	
	300.80

	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
	
	
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
	
	191.47

	S106
	
	13,983.83
	
	MISCELLANEOUS
	
	0.00

	TOTAL
	0.00
	38,291.91
	
	TOTAL
	5,325.72
	31,238.63

	TRANSFER
	
	
	
	TRANSFER
	
	40,000.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 20.12.19
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 20.12.19
	

	BALANCE CD/FWD
	30,329.59
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	25,019.87
	

	INCOME
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	-5,325.72
	
	
	
	25,019.87
	

	
	25,003.87
	
	
	Less unpresented chqs
	
	

	
	
	
	
	279
	16.00
	

	TRANSFER
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Add: unpresented receipt
	
	

	BALANCE
	25,003.87
	
	
	BALANCE
	25,003.87
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ALLOTMENT ACCOUNT

	AS AT 20.12.19

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE
	
	
	MONTH
	YEAR TO DATE

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	RENT
	25.00
	275.00
	
	MAINTENANCE
	
	65.96

	DEPOSIT
	
	60.00
	
	RENT/DEPOSIT
	
	295.00

	TOTAL
	25.00
	335.00
	
	TOTAL
	0.00
	360.96

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 20.12.19
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 20.12.19

	BLANCE CD/FWD
	1,359.89
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	1,384.89
	

	INCOME
	25.00
	
	
	add: unpresented deposit
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	1,384.89
	
	
	
	1,384.89
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	BDC PARISH DEPOSIT ACCOUNT

	AS AT 20.12.19

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	TRANSFERS
	
	40,000.00
	
	TRANSFERS
	
	

	INTEREST
	
	
	
	BANK CHARGES
	
	

	TOTAL
	0.00
	40,000.00
	
	TOTAL
	0.00
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 20.12.19
	
	 ACCOUNT
	AT 20.12.19

	BLANCE B/FWD
	40,000.00
	
	
	BDC ACCOUNT
	40,000.00
	

	INCOME
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	40,000.00
	
	
	
	40,000.00
	


PAGE  
Chairman ...........................................................

181

